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Dear Member Federations, 
 
it is with great sadness that we have to inform you about the death of  
 

Guido Malacarne 
 

Member of Honour of the FIE, who passed away this morning in his home town 
Tione di Trento (ITA) at the age of 91 years. 
 
Guido Malacarne was one of the most respected referees in the decade of the 70s 
and 80s. As Treasurer of the FIE, with President Giancarlo Brusati and General 
Secretary Edoardo Mangiarotti, after the elective congress at the Moscow 
Olympic Games, he also headed for many years the FIE Referees Commission.  
 
Numerous referees went through his difficult examinations and worked under 
his guidance many years with success at world championships and Olympic 
Games. 
 
The European Fencing Confederation sends its deepest sympathy and 
condolences to his family and to the Italian Fencing Federation. 
 
Frantisek Janda 
    President  


